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REIMBURSEMENT FOR INPATIENT HOSPITAL SERVICES 

A. MONTANA MEDICAID PROSPECTIVE PAYMENT (DRG) REIMBURSEMENT

Except as specified in Subsection B, the Inpatient Prospective Payment Method applies to 
all inpatient stays in all acute care general, rehabilitation and mental health 
(psychiatric/substance abuse treatment) hospitals and units located in Montana or out-of-
state.  

1. Primacy of Medicaid Policy

Some features of the Medicaid Inpatient Prospective Payment Method are patterned after 
similar payment policies used by Medicare. When specific details of the payment method 
differ between Medicaid and Medicare, then the Medicaid policy prevails.  

2. APR-DRG Reimbursement

For admissions dated October 1, 2016 and after, the Department will reimburse hospitals 
the lesser of a per-stay rate based on All Patient Refined Diagnosis Related Groups (APR-
DRGs) or billed charges. APR-DRGs classify each case based on information contained on the 
inpatient Medicaid claim such as diagnosis, procedures performed, patient age, patient 
sex, and discharge status. The APR-DRG determines the reimbursement when the DRG Relative 
Weight is multiplied by the DRG Base Price.  

The APR-DRG relative weights values, average national length of stay (ALOS), outlier 
thresholds, and APR-DRG grouper are contained in the APR-DRG Calculator effective July 1, 
2024. The APR-DRG calculator can be referenced on the state’s website: 
https://medicaidprovider.mt.gov/. 

Hospitals reimbursed using the Inpatient Prospective Payment Method are not subject to 
retrospective cost reimbursement. 

3. DRG Relative Weights

For each DRG a relative weight factor is assigned. The relative weight is applied to 
determine the DRG Base Payment that will be paid for each admit-through-discharge case 
regardless of the specific services provided or the length of stay. The DRG relative 
weight is a weight assigned that reflects the typical resources consumed. DRG weights are 
reviewed and updated annually by the Department. The weights are adapted from national 
databases of inpatient stays and are then “re-centered” so that the average Montana 
Medicaid stay in a base year has a weight of 1.00.   

When the Department determines that adjustments to relative weights for specific DRGs are 
appropriate to meet Medicaid policy goals related to access to quality care, a “policy 
adjustor” will be explicitly applied to increase or decrease these relative weights. 
Policy adjustors are intended to be budget neutral, that is, they change payments for one 
type of service relative to other types without increasing or decreasing payments overall. 
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